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PRAYER

October is Mission Month in our diocese - a time to support
the work of Catholic Mission as it undertakes life-saving and
humanitarian work in impoverished communities throughout the
world.

Lord God of all, you came into this world that all people
may have life to the full. Ignite in our hearts, we pray,
a generous response to the needs of our brothers and
sisters throughout the world, so that they may share in
the many blessings that you have given us.

Amen.

St Paul pray for us.
Blessed Edmund Rice, pray for us.
Live Jesus in our Hearts, forever.

COLLEGE PRINCIPAL

This week | withessed a moment that | believe demonstrates
what is best about our College community. One of our younger
students was feeling overwhelmed in a large group environment
and became emotional. Immediately an older student came
up to put an arm around his shoulder, reassured him and
supported him. It was a wonderful example of what our College
Prayer focuses on “to love everyone and everything that God
has made” and to set proper priorities.

Northern Beaches Review

This week | attended a meeting that updated the timeline for
this ongoing review. What | can share with you is that the
Working Party has now passed its recommendations for the
future of the Catholic Schools of our local area to our Director of
Schools, Mr Danny Casey, who will discuss them with Bishop
Anthony. This is consistent with the timeline that was set out at
the beginning of the project and has us on track to hear the first
of these recommendations around mid-November.

Bishop’s Prize for Creative Arts

This week | had the privilege of attending the showcase and
presentation of awards for the best student artworks, music,
drama and short fim makers from across the Diocese of
Broken Bay. | am very pleased to share with you that St Paul’s
students starred on the night, receiving five awards including
First Prize in both the Stage 4 and Stage 5 Art, First Prize in
Stage 4 Music and Second Prize in both Stage 4 and Stage
5 Film. These artworks will be showcased on our College
Facebook page. Congratulations to Christian Basile of Year 7,
George Wright of Year 9, songwriters Remy Ullrich-Savage and
Leonardo Calderon-Lopez and the students in Years 8, 9 and
11 that accompanied them.

Prima Primum
God bless.

Mr Michael Reid
College Principal
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ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL

DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

Welcome back to Term 4. | trust and pray that all members of
the community had a restful break. The HSC examinations have
started and each day as our Year 12 students walk in to sit
their papers, they do so with an attitude or preparedness. | wish
them all the best for the remainder of their exams.

As we are in Term 4, students are also in summer uniform, and
it was good to see that there are only a small number who are
still in need of a haircut. With the constant weather changing,
from cold and wet to warm, there does seem to be a variety
of ‘hoodies’ on display. A gentle reminder that hoodies are not
part of the College uniform and therefore are not to be worn to
and from school, or at school.

We commenced the Term with an Assembly, where we
presented our new Year 12 2023 cohort with their senior ties.
Our new 2023 Student Leaders led the Assembly well and
are to be commended for their efforts. It can be quite nerve
wracking to stand in front of your peers and speak, but these
Student Leaders seemed not to have any nerves.

At this Assembly we recognise the Prima Primum Awards for
Term 3 and the Gold Award. The recipients are listed here:

Year 7 Year 8
Christian B Braylon D
Leonardo C Kane G

Kai C Rafi P
Sebastian | Christopher P
Jack V

Morgan Y

Year 9 Year 10
William A Charles H
Benjamin F Jack K
Harry G Baden M
Jasper W Noah P
Year 11 Gold Award
Jed D Channing L
Joseph F

Joshua G

Ethan H

Harry L

Robert P

Lee R

George S

Jedd T

Jamie W

Ms Karen Shawcross
Assistant Principal

It’s the Christmas Term! Or at least that’s how | saw it when |
was a student. There is a lot to look forward to, but we mustn’t
lose sight of the fact it is still ten weeks of learning. We must
enter the festive season in the knowledge that we have earned
our break!

Year 7 will be looking at a unit on protecting human dignity. This
lines up well with our Vinnies Christmas Hamper appeal later in
the Term as we look at how we can ensure the dignity of our
fellow human beings.

Year 8 are studying “The Gospel Today”. Again, this is a
relevant unit for this Term and the Vinnies appeal because it
focuses on Gospel values and how these are still relevant in our
society today.

Year 9 are starting an exciting new unit called “The Search
for Meaning”. This is a unit that explores the action of God in
creation, the reality of good and evil and the search for human
meaning in life.

Year 10 will be the last class to complete the unit, “Reverence
for creation”. Next year’s Year 10 will be on the syllabus. It's
important for Year 10 to start thinking that they are working
towards their HSC as the skills and knowledge will be
necessary to develop the right approach needed in stage 6.

Bishop’s Art Prize

The Gala presentation night for the Bishop’s Art prize was on
Tuesday at the Light of Christ centre in Waitara. Students from
across the Diocese were there to accept their prizes in several
categories for each stage.

St Paul’s students really stood out with first places in Music
(Remy Ullrich-Savage, Leonardo Calderon Lopez, Cohen
Osborne, Amos Wiliams, and Cooper Cox), Stage 4 Art
(Christian Basile), Stage 5 Art (George Wright).

There were second places for Finau Tuionetoa’s short film in
Stage 5 and a short fim in Stage 6 by Maheep Singh, Luca
Bombardier, Jesse Reveyrand and Chris Porteous.

First place in the Bishop’s Art Prize 2022 with his painting
“The Penitent Thief” went to Christian Basile in Year 7.
Congratulations Christian!

Upcoming events

October: Catholic Mission 2 v 2 Basketball competition
Year 7 Reflection Day

November: All Souls” Day
All Saints’ Day
Senior Retreat

December: End of Year Mass

Mr Steven Callow
Director of Religious Education




TEACHING AND LEARNING

Last week Year 11 students and their parents attended the
2023 HSC Information Evening. This presentation is a NESA
requirement ensuring that all students are cognisant of their
responsibilities to successfully complete their final year of
school. The take home message for students was that while
application and commitment in Years 10 and 11 help students
prepare for their final year of school, it is what happens from
now that will have the greatest impact on a student’s success
over the next twelve months.

Irrespective of a student’s HSC pathway, it is important that he
applies himself to his assessment and study to the best of his
ability. While the assessment program provides the opportunity
for students to set their rankings in each of the courses they
are studying, it is important to consider that students working
hard together as a group from the very beginning of their
course is more likely to achieve a common goal of higher results
as they support, challenge, and inspire each other. It is this
collaborative practice that we encourage in all students at St
Paul’s.

End of Preliminary Reports will be available to Year 11 students
this Friday. It is important that all Year 11 students reflect on the
feedback provided in these reports as they make decisions for
their patterns of study for their HSC year.

Year 12 are now into their second week of HSC examinations.
There is a positive atmosphere among the HSC students and
given that they have had three years of interrupted learning,
their commitment to their final examinations is encouraging. We
wish them success in their remaining examinations.

This Term is a busy one for all members of the St Paul’s
community. It is important that all students are on task in their
studies and make the most of the opportunities to demonstrate
improved knowledge and understanding in each of their
subjects. The effort shown over the next two months will be
reflected in End of Year Reports.

Mrs Trish McGregor
Director of Teaching and Learning

COLLEGE COUNSELLOR

Understanding what is happening developmentally to our teens
clarifies their behaviour. Check out these articles on adolescent
development and the teenage brain:

https://www.happyfamilies.com.au/articles/the-teenage-brain

https://www.happyfamilies.com.au/articles/developmental-mile
stones-part-5

Headspace is offering free mental health education webinars in
Term 4 for Parents and Carers in Northern Sydney:

Mrs Mary Thomas: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday
Mrs Danika Moulsdale: Thursday, Friday
College Counsellors

VET (VOCATIONAL EDUCATION AND
TRAINING) AND POST SCHOOL
OPTIONS

Year 10 Automotive - Work Experience at
Bill Buckle

During the last week of Term 3 Lachlan Jacobs and Granger
Gorrell completed a week’s work experience at Bill Buckle VW
Brookvale. Both boys learned a lot and had a great experience.
They worked with mechanics and master technicians and
changed oil, brakes, batteries and serviced locking
mechanisms. We would like to thank Fixed Operations manager
Brad Wilson for facilitating the experience and all the staff at
Bill Buckle for making Granger and Lachlan feel welcome. Both
boys are hoping to start an SBAT in Automotive in 2023.

Year 12 VET Hospitality - Work placement

After missing out last year due to the COVID lockdown, and
after being a close contact twice, Liam Wright was able to finally
complete his placement at Garfish, Manly. Liam enjoyed his
placement and had to fulfil a range of tasks including vegetable
and seafood preparation, but his highlight was handling
Lobsters.

Careers Bulletin

Click this link for the latest edition of the Careers Bulletin.
For more Careers information see the link below
https://st-pauls-catholic-manly.jobjump.com.au/

If you would like any further information, please do not hesitate
to contact me at garth.aird@dbb.catholic.edu.au.

Garth Aird
Leader of Learning VET and Post School Options

YEAR 7 WELLBEING

Can you believe it is Term 4 already? Over the course of the
year, the relationships between students have continued to
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strengthen and this Term we welcome two more students to
our Year 7 cohort.

Today, we build upon these connections with each other and
the College as students participate in their Reflection Day which
will provide them with an opportunity to learn about the cultural
heritage of the site where our school is situated. Students will
learn about different aspects of the First Nation’s people and
their history, led by local Aboriginal Heritage Officers.

During COURAGE this Term, we will continue to engage with
the theme of Mental Health Month which is to “tune in” and
become “Mental Health Allies”. In addition, students will also
refine their knowledge around cyber-safety and the importance
of respectful interactions whilst using the internet. These two
topics were identified by students and teachers as areas which
they would like to explore further. | hope these sessions prove
to have a positive impact on students before they ease into their
summer break.

If the first three terms were anything to go by, Term 4 is going
to fly by. Here is a glimpse at the Term ahead for Year 7:

Date Event

Friday, 21 October Year 7 Reflection Day

Friday, 28 October World Teachers' Day

Tuesday, 1 November All Saints’ Day

Wednesday, 2 November All Souls’ Day

Friday, 11 November Remembrance Day Ceremony

Tuesday, 15 November BBSSSA Surfing & Bodyboarding

Thursday, 24 March BBSSSA Surf Lifesaving

Monday, 28 November Music at St Paul's Concert Series

Tuesday, 29 November BBSSSA Beach Volleyball & Tennis

Friday, 9 December End of Year Mass & Year in Review

Tuesday, 13 December 7-10 Reports Available; Last Day of School

Ms Maddie Hogarth
Year 7 Leader of Student Wellbeing

YEAR 8 WELLBEING

Welcome back to Term 4, 2022. The following dates are
relevant to Year 8.

As we embark on the final Term of Stage 4, please remind your
son that he needs to be ready to learn in every class. Ensuring
that he has all the necessary equipment with him so that he can
fully engage will all learning opportunities. So that he can end
the year well.

DATE EVENT

-

Dr Natasha Perrett
Year 8 Leader of Student Wellbeing

YEAR 9 AND YEAR 10 WELLBEING

Welcome back to Term 4, 2022. The following dates are
relevant to the Stage 5 cohort (Year 9 and Year 10) for Term 4:

DATE

m
<
m
=
=

Mr Anthony Noyes
Year 9 and Year 10 Leader of Student Wellbeing

YEAR 11 WELLBEING

Year 12 Term 1 (aka 11 Term 4) Overview

“Your HSC begins now” — the words uttered by Mrs McGregor
at the HSC Information Evening. The Class of 2023’s journey
to the HSC began in 2018, and their Stage 6 pattern of study
began at the start of 2022. But their HSC classes and courses
have begun, and the students are equally excited and nervous.

With the role of being a Year 12 comes many privileges, but
also sharpened responsibilities. The students received their
Year 12 ties and read out the Year 12 pledge in front of the
College community. Our new College captain then briefed the
students about his take on the pledge and what the year
group’s response to having taken it means in their day-to-day
life: “It’s about the impression we give others, our character, our
effort and our pride”, Finn said. Words that apply to more than
just HSC studies.

In week one, our prefects have also spoken to the group about
Catholic Mission initiatives, including the Nature Zone Meetings.
The boys were briefed about the importance of service hours,
logging them and their appearance on their End of Prelim
reports. They discussed Mental Health month and the need to
“tune in and help create a world we can all tune into”. They
also celebrated merit high achievers, bronze award, and Prima
Primum award recipients, and got an overview of the Term




ahead — with all eyes fixed on the highly anticipated Year 12
Retreat in Week 5.

Finally, a big thank you to Mrs McGregor for running the HSC
Information Night on Wednesday of week 1. It is a mandated
night where the students and parents receive crucial
information about NESA’s requirements, processes pertaining
to changing subjects, HSC/ATAR/ROSA eligibility, and the
need to reflect on the results and learnings from the End of
Prelim exams.

Mr Benjamin Rowse
Year 11 Leader of Student Wellbeing

YEAR 12 WELLBEING

Year 12 students finished their final days strong. Reflecting on
their experiences, thanking those who have supported them
and laughing with mates whom they will no longer share a
classroom space with again. Last Term also culminated with
the whole school clap out, Graduation and Graduation Mass
followed by the school formal held at Manly Pacific. It was a
great way to see the students off and help them cherish those
final moments of being a St Paul’s student.

The new Term means one thing for the students of Year 12. The
HSC exams. Year 12 are well into their HSC examinations now
and we hope their hard work and efforts will be rewarded and
we offer our support and prayers with them throughout each
exam.

We wish them the best of luck and look forward to seeing how
the students flourish after their exams.

Mr Henry Chapman
Year 12 Leader of Student Welibeing

ENGLISH

Year 7 are currently learning about the Fantasy genre and
studying how this is represented in JK Rowling's novel 'Harry
Potter'. The key focus for this unit is to improve student writing,
with explicit modelling and scaffolding used in the classroom to
achieve this aim.

Year 8 are studying a range of short fiction stories and learning
how to enrich their own imaginative writing with sensory
imagery and figurative language.

Year 9 have been learning about suspense in filmmaking
through a study of Alfred Hitchcock, with a close focus on "The
Birds'. Later in the Term, they will be implementing what they
have learnt to create their own suspense style short fims.

As they approach their senior studies next year, Year 10 are
learning about the power of allegory in storytelling through a
comparative study of George Orwell's 'Animal Farm' and Neill
Blomkamp's film 'Elysium'. Through this study, students can
analyse the relationship between a composer's context and
purpose, which is a key skill required for success in Senior
English.

Mr Chris Falkland
Leader of Learning English

JAPANESE

Year 8

Students are now expected to read and
write all the script of Hiragana confidently
including variations and combinations. They
explore vocabulary relevant to keeping in
touch  including  transport, making
telephone calls, and finding common interests. They develop an
understanding of features of Japanese school life and
vocabulary associated with this topic. Later in the Term
students learn about Christmas and New Year associations are
explored for Catholic and Buddhist/Shintoist influences.

Year 9

Students consider the influence of religion
on home life and associated Buddhist and
Shinto  superstitions.  Students explore
metalanguage used to describe unique
attributes of Japanese such as verbs for
living & non-living things. Later in the Term they explore the
experience of seasons in Japan and learn to describe weather.
The topic also explores the natural phenomenon of Japan such
as earthquakes and tsunami.

Year 10

Students continue to explore where to shop
in Tokyo as well as shopping etiquette in
Japan, such as taking off shoes in change
rooms. In this Term we look at the
experience of house swapping from
Japanese to Australian houses through the text types of letter,
email, lists and descriptions. We also investigate World War ||
events that took place on Australian soil, such as the bombing
of Darwin, the Cowra Outbreak, and the midget submarines in
Sydney Harbour.

Towards the end of the Term, we explore environmental
issues and the positive and negative effects humans have
on their surroundings. The effect of Fukushima on local
communities is investigated, and students consider how
etiquette helps us share our environment with others. There is
a focus on learning how to persuade others through language
choice.




We look forward to another great Term of learning in Japanese!

All students will have a Yearly exam in Japanese to summarize
their learning of the year in Weeks 5-7.

Mrs Amanda Kibby
Leader of Learning Languages

TECHNOLOGIES

We have a busy and engaging Term ahead in the Technologies
KLA as we approach the end of the year.

Year 7 are developing their own coding projects to solve
problems in technology mandatory. Some amazing creations
are coming to life such as pyramid builders, Al enemy systems
and more. Students are getting to experience what it's like to
code and design solutions.

Year 8 Students are finalising their engineered systems unit.
This unit has had them developing and racing Co2 cars.
Students will get a chance to learn more engineering principles
as the Term goes on.

Across the Technologies KLA, Years 9 and 10 will be engaging
in a range of their selected subjects from iISTEM to Food
Technology, Timber, Multimedia and IST. Students in timber
are getting toward the end of their Ukulele and contemporary
furniture projects. Students are learning about all the different
finishes and accessories they can use to finalise their projects.

In IST students are continuing their software development unit.
The students will extend their fundamental knowledge of
coding, algorithms and data types.

| wish all of the students a fun and engaging final Term.

Mr Callum Endacott
Leader of Learning Technologies

HUMAN SOCIETY AND ITS
ENVIRONMENT

Term 4 is shaping up to be a thoroughly interesting and
rewarding Term for the boys in their HSIE subjects.

The Year 7 students in Geography are starting a unit on Place
and Liveability, a topic is often considered a favourite by the
boys as it focuses on the factors in our living spaces that impact
our perception of liveability and how they can be improved.

Year 8 too are in for a fascinating time as they start exploring
the different interconnections that exist in or global world. As is
common in Geography, it’s easy for the boys to find the topics
highly relevant to their lives. That can be seen in this case as
they explore interconnections forged through tourism and social
media.

In Year 9 Geography, the focus will be on a topic called
‘Changing Places’. This is a fascinating topic that looks at how
settlement patterns and migration are moulding the world of
today. The boys should find it personally relevant and thought
provoking to consider their role in shaping Australia’s urban
future.

The boys in Year 10 Geography will finish up their focus on
Human Wellbeing, a unit they started last Term. The end to this
unit involves exploring the range of ways people and groups
respond to inequality in terms of wellbeing and can be quite
challenging when they consider their personal situation. It
encourages them to consider how they can be involved in
making a positive contribution to wellbeing for a sustainable
future.

Along with Geography, the boys in Year 10 continue their study
of Australian History. Last Term the focus was on the Civil
Rights Movement in the US and now we move on to looking
at how it influenced change in Australia. The boys will be
introduced to the careers of key Indigenous Australian leaders
from the past 50 years like Charles Perkins and Eddie Mabo
and look at the importance of the contribution to the Civil Rights
Movement.

After they have finished their investigation of Australia’s
economy, the boys in Commerce will dig into a topic that looks
at the Commercial issues that surround travel. This too should
be wonderfully relevant to the boys as they share their own
travel experiences and prospects. They'll be challenged to think
ethically and sustainably as they consider the importance of
global citizenship.

Mr Stephen Murray
Leader of Learning HSIE

SCIENCE

It’s great to receive our students back at the College this Term
to plan and conduct some important scientific investigations.

Year 10 students have begun to consider and brainstorm how
an understanding of the Laws of Physics can help to improve
their lives. They will investigate the Physics that underlies such
concepts as heat, light, sound, gravity, and movement.

Year 9 Students are working scientifically to understand how
multicellular organisms contain specialised cells and tissues
that perform important functions. Microscopy is an important
scientific tool for understanding the anatomy and physiology
of living things. Students have already prepared wet mount
slides of plant tissues to enable specimens to be observed and
understood at the microscopic level.

Year 8 students are working scientifically to understand factors
that are responsible for bushfires. Fuel load, fuel moisture, wind
speed, ambient temperature, relative humidity, slope angle and
ignition sources all play an important role that can often lead
to threats to biodiversity, property, and human survival. An
understanding of traditional indigenous fire management
techniques combined with scientific insights will help our
students to be responsible custodians of the Australian
landscape.

Year 7 students returned to the college last week to further
develop their skills in scientific inquiry. Working scientifically
to understand the structural, physiological, and behavioural
adaptations of earthworms is an interesting framework for
posing questions, conducting research, forming and testing
hypotheses, analysing data and drawing conclusions. It’s also




an opportunity to consider the ethics of bringing animals into
the laboratory for scientific investigation.

Mr David Longfellow
Leader of Learning Science

The topic being studied during the next few weeks are: -
Year 7 Length, perimeter, and Area
Year 8 Circle geometry involving circumference and
- area.
Year 9 5.3 - quadratic expressions

- 5.2 — quadratic expressions

Year 10 5.3 are learning about quadratic expressions/
- equations
5.2- financial maths, interest, and depreciation

Mr Simon Baker
Leader of Learning Mathematics

YOUTH MINISTRY AND SOCIAL JUSTICE
NEWS

Staff Spirituality Day

St Paul’s community held our Staff
Spirituality Day of the first day of Term 4,
with the theme focused on “Who Am [?”
The day focused on discerning who we are
in our relationship with Christ. Thank you to
Director of Religious Education, Steve
Callow for facilitating the day. A special
mention to Lisa Maruca for wonderful
catering on the day.

Catechists

Our Year 10 Catechists were thriled to :

share the classroom with Fr. John last week iﬁ >
and answer many questions that students =t =
from Year 6 Harbord Public had for him. E ' -
Students asked Fr. John many questions
about what sort of jobs priests do and it
was great to have him in the classroom.

Catholic Mission BBQ

October is World Mission Month, and the
College would like to thank our community
for supporting our Catholic Mission BBQ at
recess on Tuesday this week. Year 12
Studies in  Catholic Thought students
cooked hundreds of sizzling sausages with
all proceeds going to support the work of
missionaries throughout the world from
accessing communities in remote areas to assisting with
education programs, community farm projects, formation of

priests and sisters and emergency relief funding where it is
required.

Ms Joanne Kalayzich
Youth Ministry Coordinator
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Savelio Tamale

Congratulations to Sav (Year 12), on his
selection into Australia Rugby Union U18
team.

EXTRA-CURRICULAR SPORT TERM 4

Please see Compass for further information and to register your
interest in extra-curricular sports in Term 4. The list of events is
as follows:

1. Years 7/8 Peninsula Cup Touch — Monday 4.00pm to
5.00pm at Nolan Reserve, Manly

2. Years 9/10/11 Peninsula Cup Touch — Monday
4.00pm to 5.00pm at Nolan Reserve, Manly

Cricket — Date and Time (TBC)
BBSSSA Under 13 Touch - Monday 24 October

BBSSSA Surf and Bodyboarding — Tuesday 15
November




6. BBSSSA Surf Lifesaving — Thursday 24 November
BBSSSA Tennis — Tuesday 29 November

BBSSSA Beach Volleyball — Tuesday 29 November
(Year 11 only)

All Sport enquiries, please
timothy.emmerson@dbb.catholic.edu.au.

contact me at

Mr Tim Emmerson
Leader of Sport

DIVERSE LEARNING

Diverse Learning supports all learners at St Paul’s and provides
dedicated, focused support for students with disabilities who
require adjustments. Through the NCCD, schools are required
to submit data on the number of students requiring adjustments
and the level of support. Details of this data collection can be
found on the Australian Government NCCD Parental Fact Sheet
. For further information please contact Mr Arthurs, Leader of
Diverse Learning.

Link:

https://www.nccd.edu.au/sites/default/files/fact%20sheet%20f
or%20parents%20guardians%20and%20carers.pdf

Homework Club on Monday Afternoon

Homework club runs each Monday afternoon from 3:30pm to
4:30pm in room S21. All students and subjects are welcome,
especially senior students willing to support our junior students.

Homework Club staff:

e Mr Ben Arthurs
e Mrs Trish McGregor
e Ms Julie Jones

e Ms Andrea McKenzie
We look forward to seeing many students there!

Mr Ben Arthurs
Leader of Diverse Learning

NOTICEBOARD

Enrolments and College Tours

We are currently enrolling students in Year 7 2023 and Year 7
2024.

Prospective families are invited to join one of our regular Tours
of the College from 9:15am to 10:30am with our Principal, Mr
Michael Reid.

To register for a Tour please email stpauls@dbb.catholic.edu.au
or telephone our Reception on phone number (02) 9977 5111

Our next Tour dates are:

e Friday 4 November 2022
e Thursday 17 November 2022

Collection Notice information for parents

LOST PROPERTY

Lost property is located at the College Reception in the
Cardinal’s Palace. If your son is missing any item(s) please
ask him to check with the College Receptionist to determine
whether it may have been handed in.

Please label your son’s uniform items. Uniforms are expensive
and when they have no identification, we cannot return them to
the owner.

If your son has outgrown his school uniform, please consider
donating any item in good condition, particularly senior uniform
grey shorts, trousers, and blazers — this has proven to be
a very helpful solution to many boys experiencing wardrobe
‘malfunctions’ during the school day and is a great way to
recycle and reduce landfill.

The College ties are always very welcome as these are often
misplaced by the boys.

SCHOOL UNIFORMS

New uniforms may be purchased from Pickles School wear at
43 Carter Street, Brookvale. Phone number 9905 2711

ST KIERAN’S PARISH MANLY VALE
70TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

INVITATION:

North Harbour Catholic Community is celebrating the 70th
Anniversary of the Parish of Manly Vale which was established
in 1952,

Former parishioners and current families are invited to join in
the festivities on the weekend of Saturday 5 and Sunday 6
November.

e Saturday evening 5 November — BINGO in the Parish
Centre, a fun night and trip down memory lane.
Bookings essential — details on the Parish website.

e Sunday morning 6 November — ANNIVERSARY
MASS in St Kieran’s Church at 9.30am, followed by
a Celebratory Morning Tea in the Parish Centre.

e Blessing of Parishioners — Parishioners who received
the Sacraments in St Kieran’s over the years will
receive a special blessing at all Masses.

Fr David Austin OSA
Parish Priest
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MANLY FRESHWATER PARISH

Position Vacant: Part Time Parish
Coordinator, Administration Assistant, 3
days per week

Manly Freshwater Parish is seeking to recruit a part time Parish
Coordinator, Administration Assistant, 3 days per week. This
role plays an important part in the Parish Team, providing
support for Parish groups, parish functions and administration
financial processes.

We are seeking a candidate with excellent people skills, a
comprehensive knowledge of office administration processes
and procedures and bookkeeping experience. A sound
understanding of Microsoft Office and MYOB is necessary.

An ability to work independently while remaining a team player,
with a commitment to be accountable for performance, and an
ability to work collaboratively across a wide range of groups,
supported by a good understanding of, and commitment to,
Catholic values and teachings will be crucial to your success.

If this role interests you and you would like to

join the Parish Team, please email a brief 1!'»'!-.“
cover letter and CV to Jenny in the Parish =+ e =4
Office

manlyfreshwaterparish@bbcatholic.org.au.

CANTEEN

School Canteen Assistant

Yummy Bears Kiosk Pty Ltd is seeking a School Canteen
Assistant to commence immediately - come and join our
friendly YBK Team at St Paul's Catholic College Manly.

We are offering a permanent part-time position, 3 days a week
and we work 40 weeks per year during school Term only from
8:00am to 2:30pm. (negotiable).

New Employees are required to apply for a Working with
Children Check and Food Safety Certificate. Mandatory COVID
vaccination proof or valid medical exemption evidence.

For more information, please phone Tania on 0423 855 273
To register for Flexischools, please follow these instructions
http://www.flexischools.com.au/

The cut off time for lunch orders via Flexischools each day is
9:00am.

Tania and Teresa
Yummy Bears Kiosk

FOLLOW US ON SOCIAL MEDIA

Are you following us on social media? Important
communication will continue to be emailed, posted, and placed
in the newsletter but social media is another way to keep up to
date with the happenings here at St Paul's.

FACEBOOK:

https://www.facebook.com/stpaulsccmanly

If you have concerns about your son appearing on social media,
please alert the College immediately.

BROKEN BAY NEWS

Broken Bay News publications are available via this link:

https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/news-events/broken-bay-new
s/broken-bay-news-editions

PLEASE BOOKMARK THESE LINKS FOR
FUTURE REFERENCE

College Website: www.stpaulsmanly.nsw.edu.au

Enrolment’s email: enrolments@dbb.catholic.edu.au

Student achievements
email:

stpauls@dbb.catholic.edu.au
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